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The District proposes to build a now crossing next to an existing, structurally unsafe, crossing over the 
Calaveras River in unincorporated San Joaquin County, California. The purpose of this Project is to 
provide safe vehicle access for private land owners and for District maintenance purposes. The proposed 
Project is needed because the existing bridge is structurally unsafe, providing a hazard to anyone who 
uses it.

This Project is not anticipated to have significant effects. Best management practices and avoidance and 
minimization measures will occur throughout the Project. The Project is anticipated to have temporary 
and permanent impacts to the disturbed riparian corridor. The temporary impacts to the disturbed 
riparian corridor include approximately 0.022 acres for clearing and grubbing for construction access. 
This area would be restored upon completion of the Project. There will be two trees removed that 
currently provide shade over the river, however, the new bridge will provide approximately 0.007 acres 
of shade over the river. The Project will not have impacts to the Calaveras river, therefore direct impacts 
to special status fish species is not anticipated nor were any special status species found during the 
special status species survey. For more information refer to the Mitigated Negative Declaration 
document. 
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There are no areas of controversy known to the Lead Agency in the Project area. 




